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~ETTE TO THE EDIT 
Dean Responds to F ossum's Open Letter in Dec. Opinion 
By Dean Hogg 

Mr. Fossum is entitled to his own 
opinions - I do not share them. Some 
basic facts are as follows: 

"'"*WMCL'S tuition puts it in 
the least costly one-third of all ABA 
accredited private law schools - the 
tuition at Hamlin'.e as well as the 
out-of-state tuition at the University of 
Minnesota suggests also that the WMCL 
tuition is appropriate. 

Def aced Signs 
BySIML.akl 

I recently posted signs for a 
meeting of the school's Lesbian/Gay/ 
Bisexual Student group. The signs said 
''WE ARE EVERYWHERE" on them. 
Someonewhodidn'tunderstand whatl 
was trying to say replied by defacing 
one of the signs. Now that sign reads 
''We are NOT everywhere and WHO 
CARES?" I'd like to respond to this 
person who doesn't understand what I 
was trying to say be rephrasing myself. 

First, -"WE ARE EVERY­
WHERE" summarizes the gay and 
lesbian community' sknowledgethatour 
minority is the only group which cuts 
across all socialJ economic, and 
intellectual classes. Every study group, 
every class, and every student group 
has gay, lesbian, and bisexual members 
in it. -Look at. the back row of your 
ten-row classroom. Statistically, that's 
thenumberof non-straight people in the 
class. If you had at least ten people in 
your legal writing class, one of them 
wasn'tasstraightasyoupresumed. The 
sign could have read: "We aren't 
EVERYONE, but we are EVERY­
WHERE," or "Heterosexuals aren't 
everywhere." 

Second, ''WHO CARES?'' Or 
more aptly, who should care? In a 
profession which purports to aid all 
people in the application of the judicial 
system, all attorneys should care. Those 
attorneys who don't care are playing 
with.malpractice. Interviewing a client 
consists of finding the relevant facts by 
asking the necessary questions. Driving 
drunk is a critical element of a traffic 
fatality case. Likewise, child abuse may 
occur when parents find out that their 
son is gay. The son's gayness is a critical 
element to the case. Or, a lesbian may be 
fired from her job for substandard work 
habits, yet the employer may be blind to 
the sexual harassment piled upon the 
closeted employee. The employee's 
lesbianism is an important fact to her 
ability to function at work. 

Without the requisite empathy, 
the necessary questions aren't asked, 

· the special concerns of the client are 
overlooked, and the ignorant attorney 
remains just that. 

, ***The numbers of applicants 
seeking admission to WMCL have risen 
steadily over the last seven years - this 
last year there were approximately five 
applicants for every place in the first 
year class. -

•••WMCL enjoys the services of 
an outstanding faculty, both full-time 
and adjunct. These faculty and many 
other volunteers (including members of 
the College's board of trustees, and 
alumni/ ae board) give generously of 
their time and energy because -they 
believe in the mission of this law school. 

-WMCL enjoys an excellent 
reputation. 

.,..,.WMCL's support from 
alumni/ ae has never been stronger -
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this year is already a banner year for the 
Partners in Progress Annual Fund Drive. 
The students who volunteered to work 
on the recent phonathon can tell you 
aboutalumni/aesupport Theydeserve 
the thanks of all, rather than being called 
"chumps" by Mr. Fossum. 

•••wMCL is governed by a 
board of 30 trustees. Budgets (including 
the fixing of l\lition levels) established 
each year with the advice and approval 
of that board. The budget process is 
very open. The Student Bar Association 
annually designates a student t0 
participate in and report on the process 
and the proposed budget. Bruce 
Hutchins, our vice-president for 
administration and treasurer, each year 
holdsaninformalopenmeetingatwhich 
students can ask questions about the 
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proposed budget. Students also can -
arid often do - talk with Bruce in his 
office, in the Hachey Commons, or in 
the halls about the budget, tuition, or 
related matters. 

***WMCL now has a library to 
be proud of, and one that students 
obviously enjoy using. Funding for this 
library was obtained through a five-year 
program thatraised more than the capital 
cost of the new facility: The library, 
opened in the fall of 1990, added nearly 
50 percent additional space to our 
facilities, space that obviously increases 
the cost of facilities' operation. 

... Sound management, 
planning, and the pursuit of excellence 
are important in both nonprofit (such as 
WMCL) and for-profit institutions. 
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